Petition

Continued from page A1

mayor and new council member to be seated (for the bond ordinance)," Tolley said.

Tolley said the people who live in Cape May wanted to have input on Convention Hall, or at least more than they had at this point.

"We want to really make this open and transparent so people understand and trust right decisions are being made," she said.

Several members of the petition committee were also members of the petition committee on a referendum halting a bond ordinance on the Washington Street Mall revitalization project. In August 2006 voters rejected a \$6.4 million bond ordinance, of which \$5 million was to be dedicated to the Washington Street Mall project.

Asked about potential criticism at the same people being involved in a previous referendum, Tolley said, "We have been criticized before. It's part of being an active citizen." At the May 20 city council meeting, Mahaney urged council to hold off on passing the bond ordinance, saying there should be more public input. He said otherwise the city might end up with another referendum.

Mahaney said he didn't ask for the referendum, but he wasn't surprised by it either. "The citizens of Cape May

"The citizens of Cape May have made it very clear during the campaign and from the election results they don't have adequate inclusion in the planning, design and agreement for funding on city projects," he said. "During my campaign people made that very clear to me, and that's what related to council last week."

Mahaney said people were not happy with the mall project and they are similarly not happy with the process of the Convention Hall project. He said the city needs to determine the location, uses, and total cost of the project before funding the project. "It's that simple," he said. Mahaney said he is not concerned with delays caused by

cerned with delays caused by the referendum. He said last week city manager Lou Corea agreed with his assessment the project could not be completed before the summer of 2010.

"We will lose three summers - the summer of 08, 09, and 2010," Mahaney said.

Corea disputed that claim saying with the plan to demolish the old structure at the end of the year or the beginning of 2009, they would put together specifications in September or October, and begin construction in the early part of 2009.

"Anticipating 14 to 16 months for construction we looked to finish in April 2010," Corea said.

Asked about the repercussion of potential delays caused by the referendum, Corea said delaying the project a year would add about another \$1 million to the total cost. He also said he was not sure whether the waiver of the down payment on the bond ordinance would still be in effect, of if another would have to be sought.

"If not that's another \$500,000 in 2009 budget about 2.5 cents added to the tax rate," Corea said.

Corea said the general election Nov. 4 is too far out, so the city would have to spend another \$25,000 to \$30,000 for a special election.

"The question is 'For what reason?" Corea said. "We will probably build new Convention Hall anyway, and sooner or later we're going to have borrow up to \$10 million. The difference is do it now when can get waiver or

perhaps lose the waiver and do the same thing in X-number of months."

Corea said the city needed a funding source to award contracts, and the bond ordinance is like a line of credits there if needed, but if you don't need it it's not spent. He said the longer the project is delayed the more revenue the city would lose from the new facility.

"There is no win in any of this. The only people who lose are taxpayers," he said.

Mahaney said there was still time to complete the project in the timeframe he specified, and believed the city should immediately set up special, town meetings to elicit responses from residents and business people. He said there needed to be more input on what the building would be used for, what the design should be, and where it should be located. Mahaney said during his campaign he didn't think the beachfront was the best place for a multimillion-dollar Convention Hall.

Mayor Jerry Inderwies addressed the notion of building Convention Hall in some other location.

"Glory be to God, where?" he said. "Every shore community has a convention hall on the beach front."

Mahaney said the residents and business community could agree on a model and put together a proposal, finish the design and obtain funding.

"Until you know and have formally what you are going to implement and build, it will be difficult to get permits and funding. We learned that with the desal(ination) plant and East Cape May. No one will give money based on a concept," he said. "And the public expects some aid for this project."

He said what he proposed can be accomplished if approached in a systematic

"Preparation is half the game. We can run multi facets at the same time, permitting, design, fundraising," he said.

Mahaney said he believed most people wanted a new Convention Hall that would provide the same services as the current Convention Hall, describing it as a multipurpose facility for recreation for residents and tourists, for craft shows, band concerts, and small beauty pageants, for example.

"I don't see Cape May being a large convention city. We don't have resources to make that a profitable enterprise," he said.

Tolley said the petition committee needs to have 159 signatures by June 9 to get a referendum on the ballot. She said she believes the committee has the support.

"I don't think there's any question on that. We were involved in the Jeanne Powick (campaign) committee and talked to a lot of people and that seemed be the concern of the citizens," she said.

Tolley said the committee is seeking about 200 signatures to secure a referendum on the ballot, which would apparently have to be on a special election.

Inderwies said he hopes the referendum doesn't happen. He said it is not guaranteed the city could get another waiver for the down payment, saying the panel was reluctant to grant the waiver in the first place because of wording that referred to the building in one place as a convention hall, in another as a performance center, and again as a community center.

"I told them we just wanted to use it for the same purpose as now," Inderwies said.

Inderwies believes if the \$10.5 million bond ordinance is struck down by referendum it would cost the taxpayers another \$500,000 for the

down payment.
Inderwies also repeated his denial that he was trying to push the project through before he leaves office.

"That's baloney," he sad.
"The date to go to Trenton
was made long before May
13."

Inderwies said he brought up the trip when the budget was introduced and the Department of Community Affairs only meets on these issues at certain times. He said if the city couldn't get on their agenda in a timely manner it could be months before the opportunity comes up again.

Inderwies also lashed out at the organizers of the referen-

"Doggone it! There's a special interest group that tries to squash everything city administration tries to do," he said.

Inderwies said he is also a taxpayer and he is not planning to move from Cape May, where he said he has led numerous improvements and helped maintain a stable tax rate.

"We have miles of improved roads, sewer lines, the mall, Harbor View Park, an improved entrance to city...look around see what we've got in the last six or seven years without a tax increase," he said.

Inderwies added that no project work is done without first appropriating the money.

Tolley said the city didn't need to raise the money to construct a new building until they knew what they were going to build, adding it would be nice to bid the contract for the architect. The city awarded a \$448,000 contract to Kimmel-Bogrette without going through a bid process.

Those interested in learning more about the referendum, or who would like to sign, can call Jo Tolley at 609-898-0851.



Men's 45 and over

Clay Court Open Singles Tournament

June 7 & 8 - Saturday & Sunday @ 2pm

Semi June 14 - Saturday @ 8:30 & 11 am

Final June 15 - Sunday @ 9:30

Entrance Fee: 10.00 per person (member) 15.00 per person (non-member)

Prizes for Winner & Runner-Up Players must provide their own soft court balls. Call 884-8986 to sign up

Cape May Tennis Club Washington Street • Cape May, NJ

SAVE THIS DATE JUNE 8[™] 2008







Cape May Fire Department
WOULD LIKE TO INVITE YOU &
YOUR COMPANY TO ATTEND
THE HOUSING OF OUR NEW
2008 PIERCE PUMPER 5130 &

Lineup Begins at 11am at Cape May Elementary School Parade Steps Off at 12:00pm Ceremony, awards, food, & drink to follow....

2008 FORD F-250 Pickup 5110



HISTORIC CAPE MAY TENNIS CLUB, INC.

1020 Washington Street • P.O. Box 148 • Cape May, NJ 08204

CALL: Joe @ (917)363-4867 or Matt @ 609-602-5195

Kid's Tennis Programs

Session #1 June 24, 26, July 1, 3, 8, 10, 15, 17 (4 weeks)

Session #2 July 22, 24, 29, 31, August 5, 7, 12, 14 (4 weeks)

Pee Wee Clinic: Ages 4-6 4pm - 5pm \$120 Junior Clinic: Ages 7-16 5pm - 6:30pm \$180

REGISTRATION FOR SUMMER 2008



The Cape May Star and Wave loves your email.

cmstarwave @comcast.net

Cape May StarwWave

184 Years Old 1884-2008 600 Park Blvd., #28, West Cape May, New Jersey 08204 USPS No. 519-020 PHONE: 884-3466 FAX: 884-2893

HONE: 884-3466 FAX: 884-289 Entered at Post Office in Cape May, NJ 08204 as a periodical

SUBSCRIPTION PRICES: By mail in

Cape May County: \$22; East of Mississippi: \$28; West of Mississippi

Mississippi: \$25; West of Mississipp \$29. Mail subscriptions paid in advance. Newsstand price \$.50 per

oopy. PUBLICATION SCHEDULE: Weekly, every Thursday.

POSTMASTER: Send address change to Cape May Star and Wave, 600 Park Blvd. #28, West Cape May, NJ 08204

ASSISTANCE: For information on starting mail home delivery of the Cape May Star and Wave, call 884-3466 weekdays from 9 am to 5 pm.